
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 
 
Date: October 15, 2018 
 To: Board of Education 
From: Jeff Stauder 
 
 

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 
 
 
Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee did not meet this month. The next meeting is scheduled for              

5:30 p.m., Wednesday, January 9, 2019 at the Pana Jr. High School room 17. 

 
Water/Lead Testing  
After replacing the fountains and running all new water lines, the lead issue has finally                

been resolved at Washington school, and we now have one drinking fountain on every floor. 

 
Ameren Illinois Energy Efficiency Program 
Ameren Illinois is offering a free School kitchen makeover to eligible public schools. If              

selected, this program allows one school to choose two pieces of equipment to be replaced and                
installed at no charge to the district. We have chosen to apply for a convection oven and a                  
steam kettle for Lincoln school.  

 

Strategic Plan Update 
I met with Mark Elliot on the 27​th of September to discuss revising the District’s five                

year strategic plan. On Friday October 12,2018, Mr. Bauer and I met at the Jr High to go over                   
both options of the strategic plan. GRP has revised our FY’19 plans by giving two options for the                  
Board to view and determine which options we would like to move forward with.  

 

Transportation 
 
 
Annual Bus Evacuation Drills 
Our required annual bus evacuation drills for all schools, including Sacred Heart, were             

conducted Wednesday, October 11​th and Thursday, October 12​th​. This information will be            
forwarded to the ROE. 

 
 



Annual Refresher Course 
All bus drivers have attended the required two hour refresher course. This course was              

held at the Pana Jr. High School.  

 
Annual Safety Hazard Resolution 
Each year the district must approve the Safety-Hazard Resolution. This resolution is to             

confirm that our school district still has transportation hazards that exist for our students.              
Those hazards being highways and railroad crossings.  This will require board action. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


